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Dear Pastors, Partners, and Praying friends, March 2025

This past month:

Thank you for praying for the leadership retreat we held last month! It was a blessing to
gather with pastors, missionaries, church leaders, and students from the Chile Baptist
College. Representatives from eight different churches across Santiago and central Chile
attended, and we were challenged through sessions on the role of the local church in
missions, the relationship between churches and their missionaries, and how to develop a
healthy sending church. I'm grateful for the time set aside to learn, share, and encourage one
another in the Lord, and | look forward to seeing how God continues to grow His work in Chile
and throughout Latin America!

In February, Liberty Baptist Church hosted a kids' outreach weekend, welcoming over
30 children and their families from the community. The event was filled with songs, skits,
games, and prizes, but most importantly, the gospel was shared, leading to many
meaningful follow-up conversations. In the weeks leading up to the event, we invited
families through outreach and online promotions, and the Lord blessed in a special
way-even bringing some families who had previously attended the English class | taught last
year! Several families visited the church on Sunday night, where I had the opportunity to
teach the children an evangelistic lesson in Sunday school. A few ladies and their children
have even been attending for the past two weeks—praise the Lord for how He is working!
Please continue to pray that the seeds planted will bear fruit.

We recently restarted doing surveys during our weekly outreach at Liberty Baptist. One

. evening, Romina (the pastor's wife), Estela (a teenager), and | met and shared the gospel
Praises with several unbelieving women living less than 30 yards from the church, who were polite

« Encouraging leadership Retreat | 2Nd kind, but insistent on their own beliefs. Please pray for God's Word to continue to work

o Kids' Outreach Weekend even in hard hearts.

o Fruit from Outreach
This coming month:

Prayer Requests As Chile prepares to start the new school year in March, Liberty Baptist will be hosting a
back-to-school Sunday as an outreach to students and teachers. We'll also be kicking off our
first ladies’ meeting of the year, and I'll have the privilege of teaching a ladies’ meeting at
another church as well. Additionally, the English class at Peace Baptist will be celebrating its
graduation ceremony, marking a special milestone for the students. Thank you for your
faithful prayers for me and for the Lord's work in Chile!

o New School Year
o Ladies' Meetings
o Graduation at Peace Baptist
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